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Minutes of the 7th Annual General Meeting held at 6.30pm on Thursday 23rd January, 2014 at the Community Centre, Wenvoe

Apologies for absence

Terry and Joyce Hoy

Mervyn and Mary Greenwood

Linda and Huw Evans

Russel Dyer

Helen Blessley

Roger Chapple

Pat Francombe

Bob and Liz Jones

Viain and Jane Fenton-May

Before the AGM started Erica Dixon, ecologist for the Vale of Glamorgan Council, gave a talk on hedgehogs as she had extensive experience of their rehabilitation.

There were 15 present at the meeting which was chaired by Sybil Green.

Agenda Item No. 1: Minutes of last Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held on Friday 11th January were agreed.

Agenda Item No. 2: Election of officers

It was proposed and agreed that the existing officers be re-elected


Chairperson

Terry Hoy (5th term)


Vice-chairperson
Sybil Green (4th term)


Treasurer

Judith Holmes (5th term)


Secretary

Bruce McDonald (5th term)

Committee members


Annie Bennet


Ian Moody


Janice Ball


Jacky Custance


John Custance

Agenda Item No. 3: Treasurer's Report

This showed a balance of £81.41. The major items of expenditure had been the notice board and bee hotel for £1,250 which had been funded by Creative Rural Communities and £400 on fruit trees for the orchards which came from general funds. Donations and grants had come from the Countryside Council for Wales (CCW), Waitrose at Cowbridge and an award from the Best Kept Village competition. A sum was expected from ASDA of around £50.

In addition but not showing in the accounts as no cash was involved was a grant from Keep Wales Tidy as part of the scheme sponsored by Homebase which took the form of £150 in Homebase vouchers.

Agenda Item No. 4: Secretary's report

Another year of mixed weather but with continuing progress.

1. The Upper Orchid Field had achieved the Green Flag Community award for five consecutive years

2. The group received a special feature award as part of the Best Kept Village competition for the 4th year running, this time for the Welsh Orchard.

3. £150 in Homebase vouchers had been used to purchase long-handled shears and the rest would be spent on wildflower shrubs and plants in the Spring.

4. A 10 year licence had finally been agreed with the Vale of Glamorgan Council (VoGC) to cover management of the Upper Orchid Field. This was already registered as a Site of Importance for Nature Conservation (SINC) but the intention was to get it designated as a Local Nature Reserve.

5. Donations from the 'Foodie' section of the VoGC had included two raised beds, a compost heap container, a wheelbarrow and a ton of soil. These had all been used in the Welsh Orchard.

6. The Vale Village Church had donated a bench which they had installed in the Community Orchard.

7. Gwyndaf Breese's weather report for 2013 showed the following:

Highest temperature




32 Degrees on July 7

Lowest temperature




-8 degrees March 14

Longest period of night frosts



23 days, March 17 - April 9

Longest number of days without rain


19 days Feb. 17 - March 7

Highest consecutive days with recorded rainfall
16 Oct. 13 - 29

Highest daily rainfall




52 mm October 28

Wettest month





October 226 mm

Driest month





March 41 mm

Annual rainfall





1251 mm

Number of days with recorded rainfall


168

Snowfall






5 cms January 22 - 23

Last Spring Frost





-3 on April 7

First Autumn Frost




-2 on November 26

8. A logo had been designed featuring a flower from the Spiked Star of Bethlehem which grows in the parish but is believed to be the only site in the wild in Wales. Some more bulbs had been purchased to encourage its distribution.

9. Linda Evans had designed and installed a website, www.wenvoewildlifegroup.co.uk, for a total cost of just over £10. This was generating contacts from members of the public.

10. The QR code which Linda had also arranged, was displayed. This would be shown on noticeboards and literature and would enable people with Smart phones to navigate to the website.

11. Ian confirmed that the opening of a permissive path should take place in the next few months. This would link the path from the Quarrymen's Tribute through the hedge and into the Upper Orchid Field at the top of the site.

12. The Wildlife Gardening Project had commenced with a series of briefs in Whats On and would proceed to the distribution of wildflower seeds and plants such as Wall Germander to local residents. There would be a self-certification scheme for householders to assess their own gardens and an inspection-based scheme for the business and public sites such as parks, school, churchyard, farms, businesses and pubs.

13. Following the identification of Estate Survey maps from the 18th century a narrative was being compiled of the history of the Upper Orchid Field, referred to as Graig (rocky) on the maps. The story would start when the Carboniferous Limestone was being deposited and would run through Palaeolithic, Neolithic, Iron Age, Silures, Roman, Norman and mediaeval times up to the present. The missing element which members were asked to help on was memories of the field in the 20th century. It was hoped that statements could be obtained from residents who had lived here for some time covering what they remembered of the field, what plants were growing there and how the field was used.

14. Sybil had written our policy statements which funding bodies increasingly seem to require and these can be viewed on the website.

15. Two projects that were on hold pending members or others expressing an interest in progressing them were:


The creation of a Lichen Trail around the village


Schools liaison and the development of Teachers' Resource packs

There being no further business the chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm

